Round Table Executive Board Meeting

January 15, 2008, Noon

Robinson Tower, 4th Floor, Room #451 Conference Room

Board members attending were: Patricia Pack, Julie Covington, Leigh Ann Marshall, Lois Ferguson, Dana Lee Haines, Kay O’Brien, Judy Maggard, Sandy Bennett, Martha Lou Scott, Sandra Lene, Linda Cates, Marilyn Eichelberger, Madelyn Jones, Susan Wommack, Christine Wilkins, Royce Goforth, Tam Dunn

Judy Maggard, President – called the meeting to order and offered opening prayer.

Officer Reports
Kay O’Brien, Vice President – nominating committee met and will be ready on February 20th to announce the new slate of officers for next year.
Amber Thompson, Corresponding Secretary – not present

Patricia Pack, Recording Secretary – past meeting minutes posted and ready for review.  The minutes were approved by the board members present.
Leigh Ann Marshall, Treasurer- presented Treasurer’s report; is waiting on some receipts.  Leigh Ann referred to Madelyn Jones for a report on the Silent Auction.  Madelyn reported that the Auction brought in $856.50 for the scholarship fund.
Kathy Hillman, Parliamentarian – not present

Paulette Edwards, Publicity – not present.  Judy read the following report from Paulette “I had asked Baylor Photography to cover the Round Table Christmas concert at Armstrong-Browning Library since it would be Donald Bailey’s last time to conduct.  They made a wonderful photo CD for our archives which I currently have in my possession.  Please remind all of our members working on events in the upcoming months to get their information to me via e-mail just as soon as they have it.  Media deadlines are getting earlier and earlier each month it seems.  We have lost most of our inclusion in Waco Today because of their new format but can still get photo coverage and mentions in the Briefly column of the Trib.  And I keep pushing at the Lariat whenever possible. ”
Carol Schuetz and Teresa Mellon, Co-Historians – not present
Linda Klatt, Past President – not present

Committee Reports:

Dana Lee Haines and Tam Dunn, Anniversary – Round Table Anniversary Luncheon will be held on Wednesday, March 5th, Bill Daniel Student Center, Barfield Drawing Room.  Judy requested that reminders be sent.
Shelley Brooks, Budget – not present
Lu Treadwell, Courtesy – not present; Judy read several thank you notes for gifts sent from the Courtesy committee members from the following: Dorothy Lynn in memory of Ralph Lynn; Karen Curtis in honor of Fred Curtis; Joy Reynolds in honor of Herbert Reynolds; Bob, Pat and Diane in memory of the Donna Denton Family; Mike Henke and Pam Bailes in memory of Dr. Henke’s Family.
Sandy Bennett, Electronic Communications – minutes have been posted.  She needs announcements for the February 20th meeting.
Barbara Santos and Carolyn Keathley, Hostess – not present
Julie Covington, Interest Groups – reported that there are 75 ladies participating in Interest Groups.  Julie informed members present that if they needed increased participation in their Interest Group to send Sandy Bennett an email and she would in turn send an email to all members informing them of the Interest Group’s need for additional participation.  Julie informed the Round Table members present that Talitha Koum Institute is looking for volunteers.
Carol Gene Graves and Chris Wilkins, International – not present
Lois Ferguson, Membership – no report
Marilyn Eichelberger, Newcomers – there are approximately 10 new coaches wives with the new Football coaching staff.  Marilyn would like to see if we could get some of them to the next few meetings. Questions about how new members were handled the first year were asked.  One question was: How does it work for new employees who are hired in January?  Is the membership complimentary for the 1st year or the year after?  Per Judy the board should always be inclusive.  It builds relationships and memberships.  Another question asked was:  Who is executive staff? Open discussion followed.
Linda Cates, Newsletter – If anyone wants to have something reported please send it to her as soon as possible.
Royce Goforth, Program – Wednesday, February 20 is The International Exchange Program, with Mike Morrison as the guest speaker.  Also, it is bring a guest day.
Sandra Lene and Susan Wommack, Scholarship – funds received from July 2007 – December 2007 is $1,601.00.  Currently working on making sure thank you notes are sent.  Thank you cards were developed to announce the gift.
Madelyn Jones, Scholarship Fundraising – $856.50 was received from the silent auction.
Ann May, Style Show – not present

Jan Purdy, Telephone – not present – Judy gave the report for Jan.  Jan requested that the committee chairs let her know if they need help getting the information out about upcoming events.  She will have her ladies call to remind people of upcoming events.  Please use this resource it works very well.
Ali Abercrombie, Yearbook – not present
Dana Lee Haines, Anniversary – she is working on some wonderful plans for the Anniversary Dinner which will be held on March 5th, 2008 at the Bill Daniel Student Center, Barfield.  Judy requested that reminders be sent out as soon as possible.

Martha Lou Scott, Nominating – 
The members of the Nominating Committee met on November 28 to develop a list of prospective officers for the 2008-09 year.  Members then contacted prospects for each office, and the slate was finalized earlier today.  

Today the slate will be presented to the Executive Board, and it will be presented to the membership at the February 20th meeting, just prior to the election of officers.  

The slate for 2008-09 is:

President – Kay O’Brien
Vice President (and President-Elect) – Leigh Ann Marshall

Corresponding Secretary – Carolyn Keathley

Recording Secretary – Tam Dunn

Treasurer – Tricia Tolbert

Parliamentarian – Gerrie Lilley
Publicity Coordinator – Paulette Edwards
Co-Historian – Patricia Pack (will serve with Teresa Mellon)

Nominating Committee members:  Martha Lou Scott (chair), Jerrie Berryhill, Marilyn Eichelberger, Leigh Ann Marshall, Lorin Matthews, Kay O’Brien, and Susie Oliver

Old Business:   Judy asked Martha Lou Scott to give an update on the tax exempt status for the Board’s funds.  Martha Lou explained that a sub committee met to discuss the issues and to make the recommendation for the funds.  Some of the questions asked were: Where would the Baylor Round Table funds be deposited?  How would the bills for Baylor Round Table be paid?  Martha Lou hopes to have a report by out next meeting.
New Business:  no report
The meeting adjourned at 1:00 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Pack, Recording Secretary

Date

Approved:  







        Judy Maggard, President

Date

